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December 13, 2019 
 
RE: Dr. John Peter Campbell promotion to Associate Professor 
  
Dear Dr. Lauer, 
 
The Department of Ophthalmology Promotion and Tenure Committee met on November 12, 
2019 and discussed the application of Dr. John Peter (Pete) Campbell for promotion to 
Associate Professor. Dr. Campbell received his Bachelors degree in  Physics (magna cum 
laude) from Davidson University in 2003. He completed his MD at the Johns Hopkins University 
School of Medicine in 2008 along with an MPH from 2007-2008 at the Johns Hopkins 
Bloomberg School of Public Health. He then did his internship at Johns Hopkins, which was 
followed by an Ophthalmology residency at the Wilmer Eye Institute, Johns Hopkins Hospital in 
Baltimore, from 2009-2012. He subsequently completed his vitreo-retinal surgical fellowship at 
the Casey Eye Institute, Oregon Health and Science University Portland, Oregon from 2012-
2014 and returned to Baltimore from 2014-2015 to be Assistant Chief of Service at the Wilmer 
Eye Institute. He joined the faculty at the Casey Eye Institute in 2015 as Assistant Professor. 
Since 2015, he has also been on the staff at the Salem Hospital as a consultant in 
Ophthalmology for Retinopathy of Prematurity (ROP) Telemedicine. He is currently the Awardee 
on an NIH K12 Grant with Michael Chiang, MD as the Principal Investigator. He is also the Co- 
Principal Investigator on an NSF Grant with Dr. Chiang titled Collaborative Research: Assistive 
Integrative Support Tool for Retinopathy of Prematurity. He also has an R01 NIH grant that has 
received a high impact score and is pending council review for a funding decision at this time. 
He lists his time and effort as 75% Scholarly, 5% Teaching, and 20% Service.  
 
Dr. Campbell believes, and our Committee agrees, that his Scholarship activities are 
outstanding. He has 78 peer-reviewed articles (57 since 2016), with 28 as first or senior author. 
He has been an invited lecturer to 5 national meetings and 10 international meetings, and he 
has presented at many local meetings. In addition to the above-noted current grant funding, he 
was the recipient of a National Institute of Health Loan Repayment Award from 2015-2018, and 
was appointed to the Casey Eye Institute’s K12 training program in 2018. That same year, he 
received a Career Development Award from Research to Prevent Blindness to develop Optical 
Coherence Tomography Angiography (OCTA) technology for application to the diagnosis of 
ROP. He is also currently the Principal Investigator on a Genentech Grant supporting the 
capture of big data on ROP from across twelve centers and he is co-inventor on a patent related 
to deep learning technology for “plus disease” diagnosis in ROP that is undergoing FDA 
approval for clinical use.  

For his many publications, invited national and international lectures, and his many career 
grants and awards, Dr. Campbell’s achievements in Scholarship are outstanding. 
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March 15, 2025 

ATTN: EBAA House of Delegates and Board of Directors 

Re: Jameson Clover, CEBT 

Dear EBAA Colleagues:  

I am nominating Jameson Clover, CEBT for a Director at Large position on the Board of 
Directors of the EBAA.   It is a pleasure to write a letter of recommendation on behalf of her for 
consideration of this position.   

The Board of Directors requires a diverse group of individuals with experience, service, 
leadership, scholarly activities, and character.  Jameson fulfills all these criteria in the eye 
banking profession.  I have worked with Jameson on research projects, clinical trials, and 
optimization of eye banking processes at VisionGift in Portland since 2010 when I joined the 
VisionGift Medical Advisory Board. 

In the area of experience, Jameson has a Bachelor of Science in Biology from the University of 
Dallas.  She served on UT Southwestern Medical Center’s Transplant Services Center as a 
Recovery Technician from 2002-2004.  She became and has maintained her CEBT status since 
2007. When joining VisionGift Portland in 2004, she became a recovery technician for 2 years 
and then additionally served as an eligibility specialist for 2 years. 

In the area of service and leadership, Jameson has served on multiple EBAA committees and 
subcommittees including the Statistical Report Committee, Exam Committee, Suitablilty 
Committee, and the Certification Board.  In leadership roles at our home eye bank, Jameson is 
the current Senior Vice President of Surgical Services and Business Intelligence, former 
Distribution manager (for 4 years) former Distribution and Eligibility manager (2 years).  
Jameson has been engaged in teaching at EBAA national meetings since 2014, demonstrating 
expertise in a broad array of eye-banking topics related to CEBT testing, eligibility skills, and 
medical director donor evaluations.  Her audiences have included both eye bankers and 
medical doctors engaged in this profession. 

Jameson has stepped beyond traditional eye banking roles to advance the field of corneal 
transplantation with scholarly activities.  She is a participant in key clinical trials like the CPTS, 
DEKS, DETECT pilot, DETECT I and DETECT II, most of which are NIH sponsored multicenter 
randomized controlled trials.  She is a contributing author on 18 peer reviewed publications in 
high profile scientific journals, 2 book chapters and 7 scientific abstracts presented at national 
conferences. 



  
 

On a personal level, I can testify to Jameson’s character and integrity in her work ethic and 
diligence.  She is team oriented, focused on excellence, and a prompt, honest, and excellent 
communicator.  I have personally watched her manage with thoroughness various challenges 
that arise in our eye bank’s processes.  She demonstrates thoughtful analysis, understanding of 
missing information, and ability to troubleshoot and identify areas that need improvement vs. 
processes that are working well.  She is polite, creative, insightful, inquisitive and forward-
thinking. She is a valued member of VisionGift and one who, frankly, is my “go-to” person when 
I have questions or concerns.  

In summary, Jameson Clover would make an outstanding contribution to the EBAA Board of 
Directors with her significant experience, perspective, leadership, research and service to eye 
banking and the EBAA over the last 21 years. I respect her passion, and the heart that she 
brings to her work. I would categorize her in the top 5% of all eye bankers world-wide. I 
recommend her for a Board Director-at-Large position without reservation. 

Feel free to reach out to me if you would like more information.  (cell phone: 503-475-7587; 
email: chamberw@ohsu.edu) 

Sincerely,   

  

Winston “Win” Chamberlain, MD, PhD 
Petti Professor of Ophthalmology 
Chief, Division of Cornea and External Disease 
Casey Eye Institute 
Oregon Health & Science University 
Co-Medical Director VisionGift, Portland, Oregon 
Chair Elect, Eye Bank Association of America. 
515 SW Campus Drive 
Portland, Oregon 97239 
Phone: (503)-494-7694 
Fax: (503) 494-3929 
Email: chamberw@ohsu.edu 

 

 


